





sobering centers is needed, but Doug acknowledged the challenge that lies in the
workforce for treatment resources.

Commissioner Chang spoke about the League of Oregon Cities (LOC) and law
enforcement’s comprehensive package proposal for M110 reform, which reimposes
criminal sanctions and provides pathways for treatment. Doug anticipates the bill
from Sen. Lieber and Rep. Kropf will include several of these elements. He said it will
be a thoughtful overall approach, as the committee is considering all policy
proposals.

Janice Garceau, Health Services Director, expressed some skepticism towards
funding for LOC's BM110 policy reform proposal. She's concerned about
recriminalizing without providing pathways out of addiction. She acknowledged the
OHA is struggling to manage addiction treatment resources. Doug agreed that a
major challenge will be in getting the money to the communities in an effective way,
and that budget allocation process is broken. Janice added that tackling
administrative burden will be crucial.

Doug spoke about some County-specific issues. The County seeks clarity on the way
in which SB 644 was drafted, as it relates to wildfire hazard mitigation for rural
accessory dwelling units. Another is transportation funding, and Doug believes this
will be one of next year’s top priorities. Over the long-term, gas tax revenue will
decrease as electrification continues. The cost of construction and maintenance is
up at least 38%, so the state will have to reevaluate how to pay for projects. Tolling
may not be the answer, as it rolled out in the Portland Metro area with less than
desirable results. Water continues to be another important issue, and the Oregon
Water Resources Department will need to listen to local voices with place-based
planning.

Commissioner Chang spoke about Sen. Steiner's workgroup focused on fire
suppression funding for ODF which has been broadened to include resiliency and
prevention measures. Sen. Golden supports legislation that is severance tax
focused. This could resutlt in Deschutes County residents paying more towards
insurance and fees, and Commissioner Chang asked Doug how our County can
engage. Doug will follow up with Commissioner Chang.

Commissioner Updates

Commissioner DeBone supported prioritizing BM110 reform and housing /
homelessness. He'd like the legislature to look for opportunities for housing
production. Housing production leads to a vibrant economy and additional taxes for
the state. Doug shared that there are efforts towards increasing workforce housing,



and ways in which housing infrastructure can be fast-tracked through an
accelerated process.

Commissioner DeBone spoke about some capital funding requests out of SE
Redmond: $2.5 million for CORE3, a $6 million request for a future RV park
opportunity and an unknown amount for the Heart of Oregon Corps campus.

Commissioner Adair wished to advocate for behavioral health facilities for youth.
Doug reported that Rep. Sanchez's bill from last session will not be reintroduced this
short session. Doug said last week a $25 million package has been proposed, which
also funds addiction treatment for youth. Holly Harris said that none of this funding
will come to Central Oregon or Deschutes County, yet we are in dire need of a child
psychiatric facility in our area. Commissioner Chang met with Rep. Sanchez in
November and her bill (HB 3126) will not be reintroduced in the short session but
may be reintroduced in the long session. He added that her bill called for three to
four regional centers but didn't specify precise locations and she’d like to hear input.

According to Doug, Rep. Sanchez is garnering a lot of support and may end up being
the next Speaker.

4. Department updates on Priorities
No department updates provided.

Doug urged people to reach out to him via phone or email, and to please keep him
updated on issues.

Next Meeting: The next virtual legislative update meeting is scheduled for Friday, January
19 at 8:00 a.m.

Adjourn: Chair Adair adjourned the meeting at 9:03 a.m.



